Summary of Minutes

General Meeting held on Thursday 19 April 2007
‘| Meeting opened at 7:30pm. 37 members and 3 visitors
were present. 1 apology was received.

Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 15 March 2007
moved by Jill Greenhill, seconded by Minnie Bowman.

Correspondence, inwards and outwards, accepted and
endorsed at the committee meeting on Thursday 5 April
2007, was presented by Lena McCreadie, and put on
display.”

Financial Report was presented by Jan Parnell.
General Account: Opening Balance: $ 10,025.67
Receipts: $ 2649.85 Expenses: $ 2304.50.

Closing Balance: $10,371.02
Investment Amount of $15,000

Report approved Jan Parnell, seconded Dennis O'Neill.
Brian Brandenburg has agreed to be Treasurer for 2007.
Appreciation was expressed for the efforts of Jan Parnell
in the position for the last three years.

Resource Centre. Mystery photograph was the creek
bridge in Coreen Street. Members were asked for
donation of books for Book Fest on 2 June 2007.

Heritage Tour. Tour is in preparation for Saturday 30
June 2007.

General Business: Members were informed that the
Pelican’s Nest lease is not to be renewed; Wynnum
Railway Station has been demolished and the Wading
Pool refurbishment will result in the shallow water being at
the southern end. {

Speakers:

Myrtle Beitz spoke on the history of tennis in the district
and Heather Smith gave an illustrated talk about the life
and career of Lord Kitchener.

The Lucky Door Prize was won by Lena McCreadie , the
Raffle by Lyla Feige and the Membership Draw by Co!
Brown.

Evening closed at 9.10pm and members and guests
were provided with a delicious supper donated by Noela
Stratton, Minnie Bowman and Peg Borg.
Jill Greenhill
Minute Secretary
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NEWSLETTER
May 2007

Thursday 17 May - 7.30pm

in the Old Ambulance Building
(33 Tingal Rd / Corner Cedar St)

Guest Speakers:

Trivia Night
With Wendy Ross

Gold Coin entry - covers hire of Hall
Bring and Buy Stall - Please bring your unwanted gifts,
cakes, fruit, vegetables to support the Resource Centre.
Thanks go to Alison Roff, Sherley Williams and Jan
Parnell who will be providing your supper.

Please invite a friend to attend



Where was 1?
April 2007

| was in Coreen Street,
(formerly called Creek
Street,) Wynnum,
approaching the wooden
pedestrian bridge, over
Wynnum Creek. The path
continues on up the hill into Bay Terrace,
behind the Waterloo Bay Hotel.

Where am |?
April 2007

Give your answer,
and any details, to Jill

Ph: 3393 3208 or Email:
leslieg@powerup.com.au

» Resource Centre Report
’ April 2007

A request from the Resource Centre -

Dennis and Margaret O'Neill are
participating in a project, through their
church, to research the history of
Pleasantville. Can anyone supply
photographs of any of the following people:
Ralph Heaton; Reg Skippen; Barry
Dangerfield; Jim Mitchell and Matron
Morrell. Thank you. Jill (3393 3208)

. Heritage Tour
% Saturday, 30 June 2007

Clifton and surrounds

Activities are still to be finalised but will be
advised as soon as possible.

Cost $25
(Lunch additional)

Bookings: at Resource Centre or
Contact Jill Greenhill Ph 3393 3208

Arcade - 150 Bay Terrace

@’ A new coffee shop has opened

®  in the arcade (next to Lamond

Real Estate) and the owner,

. Cathy, is very keen to get some

- information on the history of her
shop and the arcade itself.

Has it always been an arcade?
° What other businesses have been located
there and when?
. When were these
shops first built?

If you have any photos i
or information, could
you please contact
Heather or Jill.

Mega Bookfest

Saturday, 2 June 2007
8.00 am to 12 pm

Old Ambulance Auditorium
Tingal Rd, Wynnum

As a fundraiser for the
Historical Society, we will
be holding a bookfest which
will be advertised and open to the public.

If you have any books and/or magazines that
you would be willing to donate, please bring
them, preferably to the next meeting, or to the
Resource Centre by Friday 25 May.

If you can’t carry them, will arrange for any
books to be collected from you.

Heritage Festival Week

13 - 20 May 2007

We are celebrating Queensland’s
heritage by joining in with the National
Trust's Heritage Week.
The Resource Centre will be open during our
regular hours and will open on Saturday 19 May
from 10 am to 12 pm.
Please drop in and support the Society.

Question:  What local organisation has the
following clause in its constitution? - “This society
be established for the practice and perfection of
choral music; to assist charities and other
organisations and to generally encourage and
cultivate a refined taste for music.”

Question: In what year did Lord Kitchener review
the troops on Tingal Road, Wynnum?

Question: In what year did the Wynnum
Seagulls win the Rugby League Grand Final and
who did they beat?

el Cartridge World
o Shop 5/143 Tingal Rd
I DL e Wynnum

Remember our Regular Meetings . .

Third Thursday: 17 May 2007
Old Ambulance Building 7.30pm

Last Thursday: 31 May 2007
Wynnum Public Library 10am:

Brian Brandenburg - The Manly Pool

Resource Centre: Mon to Fri 10 — 12 noon
7/66 Bay Terrace (Outside Wynnum Library)




